Author launches second book after 20 years of working with gay helplines
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	BOOK SIGNING . . . Stephen Birkett signs a copy of his new book 'Ulster Gay' at the launch in Strabane.


A STRABANE man has launched his second novel on homosexuality, based on 20 years experience of working on gay helplines. 

Stephen Birkett's new offering, ' Ulster Gay', was launched in the Central Bar in Strabane last weekend. 

The book launch followed the launch of the Strabane LGBT Inclusion Project in the library. 

About twenty people attended the book launch, which was linked with 'LGBT History Month', currently being celebrated by Strabane & Lifford LGBT Group. 

Stephen told the Chronicle how he came to write the novels, and how he had based them on over twenty years of experience working on gay help-lines. He principally wrote them to chart Northern Ireland's gay history in novel form. 

Stephen read the first few pages of the new novel, before signing copies of both his novels for the audience. 

'Ulster Alien' was published in 1999 by Gay Men's Press. It is set in the 1970s and is the story of how Matthew, a young Protestant living in rural County Derry, discovers he is gay. 

The story follows the difficult process of coming to terms with his sexuality and telling his friends in the climate of the troubles and the 'Save Ulster from Sodomy' campaign. 

Although out of print, copies are still available on Amazon. 

Stephen has self-published 'Ulster Gay' with Lulu.com 

It takes Matthew and his friends through the 1980s and charts the rise of AIDS and the impact this had on gay people in Northern Ireland. 

Stephen said, "Although that is the main theme, the novel explores all sorts of other issues like the problems that bisexuals experience and the difficulties of gay policemen in Northern Ireland." 

'Ulster Gay' will soon be available on Amazon but copies can be obtained from the author and it can be bought on-line from Lulu.com. Stephen is currently working on a third novel, 'Ulster Queens' which describes Matthew and his friends setting up a gay help-line in the 1990s. 

"I was very pleased with the turn-out and reactions of the people there," Stephen said. 

"A couple of people said that they thought I should turn the books into a screenplay and submit them to the BBC, but I'm not sure how to write a screenplay. I am willing to try though!" 

The Strabane LGBT Inclusion project is based at 5, Butcher Street, STRABANE, tel 71885857, e-mail strabanelgb@btinternet.com. The office is open weekdays from 9 to 5. The Gay Drop-Ins are Wednesdays 7 to 8 and Saturdays from 2 to 4, although people can drop in any time the office is open.

